

July 2013 update

Wiltshire Council Cabinet has approved all of our proposals and agreed to provide the capital funding.

We have shortlisted, interviewed and selected an architect to design the Pewsey campus with us. The architect firm chosen is B3 Architects.

Keep your eye out for Area Board updates in the coming months or go to our website to keep up to date with our work.

During July 2013 we will be holding a meeting of stakeholders who will be based from the campus or who will deliver services at the campus site to talk about the project with the architects.

Later this year, hopefully in September we will also come to talk to people across our community area about the designs for the campus.

We'll let you know when there is more information about this as we need your

help to make sure we design the best campus for the Pewsey Community Area.

We are continuing to work closely with Pewsey Vale School to explore options for working together through the campus. More about this soon.

How long will the Campus Take?

Once we have designed the campus at the Wilcot Road site and you have told us what you think about the designs, we will have a much better idea of how long the campus build work will take.

We will share more information about this once we have it.

We will let groups and local people know as soon as possible if any changes will be needed during the building work.

Until then, both the Pewsey Sports Centre and the Shak continue with business as normal.



What facilities will have to close during development?

Again, we will know more from the architect if we are looking at a complete, or phased, facility closure. Once we have a clear plan, we will share it with you.

How can I keep up to date with the project or get in touch with the campus team?

We welcome your views and feedback on the campus proposal. You can get in touch through the campus website or email CampusConsultation@wiltshire.gov.uk It will be important, and you are strongly encouraged, to come back to us with comments and further suggestions; we value highly your input into what will be a long-term service centre for you and your families

So what is happening next?

- Continue detailed discussions with the chosen architect, B3.
- Aim to submit the planning application during early Autumn 2013.
- Continue discussions with our On-site partners. (Pewsey Vale School, Pewsey Primary School, Children's Centre, Leisure, Youth and library services).
- Continue discussions with WC service providers and other voluntary and community sector organisations.
- Start to prepare the ground for a programme of road shows so that you can see what is being planned.

Best wishes from,

The Pewsey Area
Campus Team

Visit the Pewsey community blogsite to keep up to date with news about the campus

www.Pewsey.OurCommunityMatters.org.uk

We will be reviewing our communications approaches over the coming weeks – let us know how you want to keep up to date with your community campus